Rocky Ripple Town Council Meeting

July 10, 2018

Rocky Ripple Town Board Chair Carla-Gaff Clark called the meeting to order at 7:32pm. Town board member Jill Morris was in attendance as well.

Secretary/Treasurer Report

Jill made a motion to accept both the June minutes and the treasury report that were dropped off to at the Town Hall prior to the meeting. Carla seconded.

Old business

Levee meeting-The community levee presentation that was scheduled for July 24, 2018 has been postponed. According to DPW, they have not been able to meet with the City of Indianapolis for final review and consideration of the AECOM drafted report. The Board wants ample time to post the findings on the Rocky Ripple web site for review prior to the presentation, distribute flyer invitations and post in the kiosks to inform the community. Once DPW provides this information, a new date will be set, hopefully around August 10th. Butler has offered space on campus for the meeting at the Pharmacy Building.

Tree Cutting

A large limb fell from a tree that is located on Town levee property in the 500 block of Ripple Rd. Tyler Tree Service quoted the limb removal for \$300.00. Jill approved and Carla seconded. Carla has asked DPW if they would take care of it, but no word as of yet. Treo has quoted \$3000.00 to take down the total tree. No decisions were made. Tree on 52nd tree was down. Homeowners took care of it.

Street paving

Street paving

Kandy and Officer Mike will be attending a meeting on July 24, 2018 about the INDOT grant. The Board has approved \$30,000 towards the 25/75% match. Since there has been no notification from the Indianapolis DPW Grant, Canal Blvd. will need to be included in the INDOT grant. Officer Mike will be submitting 2018 Paving Management Plan to INDOT for work in 2019. Butler has offered to help pave 52nd and Lester and Clarendon. Some questions are pending about how the INDOT grant and the Indianapolis DPW Grant would or could work together. We need to decide to include Canal Blvd in the INDOT grant prior to Aug 6th. Carla said she would try to contact Melanie Parks with DPW about where they are in grant procurement.

Other

Jill brought up a letter the town received from the IRS pertaining to a back fee of \$446.21 for back employment taxes from 2014. She suggests we pay the bill to avoid any penalties. Carla seconded.

Community Concerns

RREM has canceled the "Stop the Bleed" training due to lack of participants.

Paul, director of management for White Pines, expressed their appreciation to have the Town Hall rental for their day camp. Town of Rocky Ripple has been added to their insurance coverage.

Lights in the Town Hall –Per Dan Axler, a licensed electrician will be required to sign off on the work to install the new lights. Mike Bose to supply estimate.

Air conditioner in the Town hall isn't working well. Officer Mike to contact someone to fix it.

Marshal's Report

There was one disturbance in the 5100 block of Annette for domestic battery. No arrests were made.

Community Concerns

Mike Mooney expresses concern about a number of properties that have numerous un-plated cars. Per Officer Mike, it's something that falls under the City of Indianapolis code enforcement. He asked for addresses so he can make a formal complaint.

With no further business, Jill moved the meeting be adjourned and Carla seconded. Carla called the meeting adjourned at